The September 15,1986, Haymarket Town Council Meeting began at 8 p.m., with a Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. All Council Members were present. Minutes of the August Meeting were read and approved. The Treasurer reported a balance of \$19,987.79 in the General Account and \$361.33 in Revenue Sharing at the end of August. Councilman Richard Bird made a motion to pay three bills (1) Holladay's Market \$86.68 for gas in the Police Cruiser, (2) C's Printing Service \$96.70 and (3) Manassas Chrysler Plymouth, Inc. for work on the Police Cruiser, this was seconded by Councilman Fewell Melton and unanimously approved in a roll call vote. The amount paid for to Manassas Chrysler was \$26.08.

TELESAT CABLE T. V.

David Vitalis and Jim O'Connor brought a televison into Town Hall and gave a demonstration on Cable T. V. They mentioned that five to ten residents have been hooked up so far and by the end of Sept., everyone who wants it should be hooked up. Telesat representatives will not be back for the next couple of meetings but will return after that for comments, etc.

SIGN PERMITS

Joe Coulson was granted two sign permits for the new First Virginia Bank Building. Richard Bird made the motion on this, seconded by Councilman William Utz and approved.

BUSINESS LICENSE

Councilman James Gossom made a motion to grant Rose Marie Utz a business license to operate a part-time Electrolysis (hair removal) business in her home at 6560 Jefferson St., this was seconded by Council woman Terri Freeborn and approved.

STATE FIRE PROGRAM

Mayor Gertrude Bean read a letter concerning the State Fire Program, this was followed by an explanation from the Gainesville-Haymarket Fire Chief, Richard Bird. The Fire Dept. can take part in a State revenue-Sharing program financed by a tax on State Insurance premiums, and the Gaines-ville-Haymarket Fire Dept. could receive 3,000-4,000 from it. A resolution had been prepared to send in which needed to be adopted by Council. Councilman Sam Crouch made a motion to adopt the Resolution, seconded by James Gossom and approved by five Council members in a roll call vote, with Richard Bird abstaining due to conflict of interest.

HALLOWEEN PARADE

Charlotte Adams representing the Actibities Committee, notified Council that they would like to have a Halloween Parade on Oct. 31 with Cider and donuts afterwards in the Parking Lot at Town Hall. She asked that the Town sponsor the event between 6 & 7 P.M. by securing the necessary insurance. Bird made a motion to sponsor it, seconded by Crouch and unanimously approved.

## RELOCATION

John McCarty who has McCarthy's Equiptment in Town, attended the meetingwith Alan Gossom. The First Virginia Bank has notified him that he has to vacate his present location by Nov. 1. He would like to re-locate on the Bolt Commercial property by placing metal buildings on it for his business. Attorney Turner Smith advised that it go to the Planning Commission first to have them act on it, then it should come back to Council.

The Mayor read a letter from the Dept. of Highways and Transportation on the Blinking Light at Route 15 & 55. In order to properly evaluate the existing conditions, extensive data collection is necessary. A study will be made and the Mayor will be advised of the results.

She also read a letter from the Planning Commission concerning Haymarket Plaza. There is adequate parking for a building of 42,000 square feet. This structure is approximately 50,000 square feet. The set-back should be 35 feet from the proposed street right of way, however, the drawings only show 30 feet.

COUNCIL MEMBERS

Richard Bird gave a report on the Gasoline Tax, a refund he is trying to obtaine on the gas used in the Police Cruiser. Having been unable to obtain the information, he now plans to ask the Prince William County or Fairfax Police about it.

PLANNING COMMISSION.

Chairman of the Planning Commission, William Green reported that he had heard nothing concerning the Townhouses except appraisals are being done on them.

ADJOURNMENT:

With no further business, Councilman Utz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8;55 p.m., seconded by Councilman Bird and approved.

RESPECTIFULLY SUBMITTED:

DOROTHY KELLER, TOWN CLERK

APPROVED:

GERTRUDE BEAN, MAYOR